
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,

Bridport on Monday 9 March 2009 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Mrs S.J. Williams (in the Chair)


Cllrs:
J.D. Hunt



C.M. Ray



M.P. Parsons

  
Mrs M.J. Ray








C.D. Wild


PUBLIC FORUM

Mrs C. Murless spoke in support of her son’s application A1/3 - 82, 100 St Swithins Road. She circulated copies of maps showing the location of the development and said that she felt that the concerns of the Environment Agency could be addressed.
82.
APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Cllrs: G.J. Ackerman, Ms R.C. Kayes and P.J. Lathey.
83.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 2 February 2009 were confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

84.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr C.D. Wild declared a personal and prejudicial interest in respect of application A1/3 82, 100 St Swithins Road, as he was a friend of the applicant’s mother.
85.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

RESOLVED: 
(1)
that the recommendations, set out in column 4 of the attached schedule, A1 be forwarded to the District Council.

(2)
that the amended plan reported for information in schedule B2 be noted.

86.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL: 2019, were reported for information. 

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.
87.
WEST BAY ROAD CAR PARK
The Town Clerk reported for information that the District Council’s Executive, at its meeting on 10 March, was being recommended to approve a less elaborate night time closure scheme for the car park using field gates, like the Melplash showground. There would be a local arrangement for the gates to be opened in the morning and closed at night.
Members noted the proposals and generally welcomed the less elaborate scheme, but expressed some concerns that the problem of “boy racers” could be just moved elsewhere. It was asked that the impact of the closure be reviewed at any early stage and that efforts continue to address the underlying causes of the nuisance and to assess whether the problem was being moved elsewhere.
88.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported:
· Waitrose had offered to sponsor the planting up of the planters in the town. Members generally supported the offer, with discreet signage on the planters.

· all members had received a letter from Mr M. Farmer regarding the town centre traffic proposals and it was noted that the Town Clerk, in consultation with the Chairman of the Highways and Transportation Sub Committee and the Leader of the Council, would reply on behalf of the Town Council.
The meeting closed at 7.40 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on TUESDAY 14 April 2009
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